
 

General Manager’s Meeting Summary 

July 2024 

7/2: City of Sacramento Sutter’s Landing ADA Trail meeting. I met with Tin-Wah 
Wong from City Parks and Pamel DalcinWallin from Dokken Engineering to discuss 
the City’s plans to add ADA access to the American River at the Sutter’s Landing 
Trailhead. I informed them I was very supportive of their effort and looked forward to 
finding ways to create a safer pathway for the public.  

7/2: City of Sacramento Truxel Bridge meeting. I met with Sparky Harris from City 
Planning and Pamel DalcinWallin from Dokken Engineering to discuss the proposed 
bridge crossing of the American River at Sequoia Pacific Ave in the River District. 
The City proposed a low-overhead crossing that would not allow our vehicles to 
traverse across the site or have use the levee top. They included a landside 
undercrossing that would work for us. I proposed a possible solution would be to 
raise the levee to the height of the bridge deck to prevent encampments and 
damage to the top of the levee. The City agreed to study it. 

7/10: MBK Dry Creek Accreditation Site Visit. Interim Superintendent Ross 
Kawamura and I met with Tom Engler and Pro Mitra from MBK Engineers to provide 
a tour of the Dry Creek Levee. 

7/12: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees meeting. The 
Board met in regular session. The agendized items consisted of four equipment 
purchases from Sourcewell, a Funding Agreement for the State’s 2024-25 FMAP 
Grant, and a Closed Session on real property acquisition. 

7/16: RD 1000 Steelhead Creek Clean-up meeting. I met with Gabe Holleman 
from RD 1000 and Rich Muhl from the Regional Water Quality Control Board to 
discuss options for this year’s collaborative clean-up effort in Steelhead Creek. 
There was discussion on the possibility of doing a more thorough clean-up this year 
by relocating encampments first rather than working around them as done in the 
past. 

7/24: DWR Deferred Maintenance Program Pipe Inspection meeting. I met with 
Patrick McLaughlin from AECOM to discuss his work for the State of CA DWR to 
inspect levee pipes. We looked at a list of 34 pipes in ARFCD and I pointed out the 
appropriate City or County ownership of 33 of the pipes. 

7/31: Annual Steelhead Creek Clean-up Planning meeting. I attended this 
meeting to discuss the annual clean-up effort with RD 1000, City Parks, the 
RWQCB, and the River City Waterway Alliance. The clean-up this year is scheduled 
for the first week of October. 
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